

# Kexborough Primary School

Ballfield Lane, Kexborough, Barnsley, S75 5FF

Tel: 01226 382288 Fax: 01226 390639

Headteacher: Miss Jane MacKay

Website: <u>www.kexborough-primary.co.uk</u> Email: <u>kexborough.primary.co.uk</u> Facebook: Kexborough Primary School



## **ATTENDANCE**

Your child's attendance certificate is attached to this letter and shows attendance for the first third of the academic year.

We have a school target of above 96% attendance. And this is what we class as "good attendance". Whole school attendance is currently 95.32% On the reverse of this letter is a reminder of the process we use when analysing attendance and making decisions about any next steps.

#### **KS2 CAROL CONCERT**

The KS2 Carol Concert will once again be held at Darton Church. This will take place on Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> December at 1:45pm. Children will be walking from school after lunch to arrive at the church from 1:30pm onwards.

Children can leave the church with a parent without permission being needed. If you wish to allow someone to collect your child from church <u>please</u> <u>inform the class teacher in writing</u>. If this is not received your child will be taken back to school.

#### **CONCERTS IN SCHOOL**

Tickets for Coffee and Carols were issued on Friday

1<sup>st</sup> December. A deadline of Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup>

December is in place to 'validate' these tickets. Any tickets not received back by the end of that day will be cancelled and spares offered to other parents and carers. Please once again note the following from our 'Separated Parents' policy

We expect that parents should liaise and communicate directly with each other in matters such as the ordering of school photographs; tickets for performances and other instances. The school will not deal individually with these requests in view of the significantly increased workload that they represent.

#### **CHRISTMAS MOVIE NIGHT**

A reminder that our Christmas Movie Night will take place on Monday 18<sup>th</sup> December. We have five different films showing which are detailed on the original letter. Tickets costs £3.00 with a third of profits going to charity and the rest being used to fund experiences for the children. The deadline for returning slips is Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> December. Slips will not be accepted after this date.

#### **CHRISTMAS FAIR**

The Student Council Christmas Fair will take place on Friday 8<sup>th</sup> December. Each class will go into the hall at different times after lunch. They will be able to buy the things they have made themselves. Please can you give your child some change in an envelope with their name on (no more than £4 please).

At 3.30pm parents and carers may collect their children from class to attend the Craft Fair and buy the rest of the items that are still for sale.

Refreshments will also be available for sale.

We shall be selling raffle tickets for a luxury
Christmas Hamper at the Craft Fair, and at all our concerts up to the Christmas holiday. If anyone has any donations that they think might make a suitable addition to our hamper please could you drop them in with your child's teacher or at the school office.

Your help is very much appreciated.

### **TOY TOMBOLA**

We would still be very grateful for any donations of toys and / or games that are in very good or excellent condition which can be used to 'stock' our toy tombola. Any donations can be taken by a child to their classroom or left in school reception.